Nov. 2, 1918.

Mr. Orlando Shepperd,

Edgefield, S.C.

Dear Mr. Shepperd:-

We have opened up again and I hope will not have very much trouble with the Influenza, although two boys, one from Charlotte and one from West Virginia, came down and went almost immediately to the hospital with the disease. This was four days ago, however, and no new cases have developed, so that I am hoping that we will not have any further spread of it.

We have gotten regularly to work and I hope we shall move along now without any further hindrance.

Mr. Clark, who I thought would come and take Major Moore's classes, wrote declining the position. I think he was disappointed that the salary was not the full salary paid to Major Moore. I believe that the \$150 which we offered him was very liberal as we only called for a small portion of his time in the mornings. However, I succeeded in getting someone in his place, Mr. J. K. Breedin of Manning. Mr. Breedin was Dean at Anderson College and Professor of History there, and has been engaged in educational work for a number of years. He is a Washington & Lee man, and I believe that he will carry through the work successfully.

With kind regards,

Very sincerely yours,

Superintendent.